
 

 

 
 
 

 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 74 of 2016 

 
Our Ref:  TM/PYD/132/89 
 

 
13  September 2016 
 
 
 
               Filming at Caves near Santa Maria Bay and Mgarr ix-Xini - 2016. 
 
 

 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that further to Local Notice to 

Mariners No 69 of 2016 re Filming at Caves near Santa Maria Bay (Comino) and at Mgarr ix-Xini (Gozo), 

the filming activity has been extended to Tuesday 20th September 2016 at 2000 hours and this 

includes the extra night. 

 

Mariners are requested to keep a sharp look out, give a wide berth of 50m the above areas and to slow 

down while passing nearby to minimise the wake. Mariners and vessel operators are to keep watch on 

VHF Channel 12 and cooperate with the enforcement officers in the area. They are to comply with 

instructions issued by VTS (Valletta Port Control). 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Chart affected: BA 211A and 2537 
       
 
Positions referred to WGS 84 DATUM. 

  
   


